GREATER EGYPT REGIONAL PLANNING AND DEVELOPMENT COMMISSION
(GREATER EGYPT) 
MINUTES OF THE REGULAR MEETING OF THE COMMISSION

OCTOBER 11, 2016

The Regular meeting of the Commission convened on Tuesday, October 11, 2016, at 7:04 p.m. at the Greater Egypt Regional Planning and Development Commission offices in Marion, Illinois.  

Commission Members Present: Jason Ashmore, Cindy Humm (Franklin County); Robert Hopkins, Julie Peterson (Jackson County); Steve Damron, Steve Draege (Jefferson County); Jim Epplin, Fred Kelly, Sam Robb (Perry County); Robert Spencer (Pinckneyville);  Jim Marlo, Jeffery Robinson, Greg Smothers (Williamson County); Robert Butler (Marion). 

Commission Members Absent:  Steve Leek, Neil Hargis (Franklin County); Fred Krondritz (Benton); Cate Dinn (West Frankfort);  Robert Clodi (Rend Lake Conservancy District); John Rendleman (Jackson County); Jeff Williams, Robert White (Jefferson County); Mary Ellen Bechtel (Mt. Vernon); Brian Otten (Perry County);  Ron Ellis (Williamson County); Mark T. Krones (Carterville); Steve Miller (Herrin). 

Staff Present: Cary M. Minnis, Executive Director, and Margie Mitchell, Program Director.
Call to Order
Ms. Peterson, Chairman, called the meeting to order at 7:04 p.m.  It was determined that a quorum was physically present.  The proceedings of the meeting were recorded. 
Minutes of the Regular Meeting of the Commission, Treasurer’s Report, and List of Bills

  It was noted that Ms. Peterson and Mr. Rendleman should be listed as absent at the September meeting.  Motion was made by Mr. Hopkins and seconded by Mr. Marlo to approve the Minutes of the Regular Meeting of the Commission of September 11  as amended.  All members present voted “AYE”.   Motion carried.  
Motion was made by Mr. Robinson and seconded by Mr. Ashmore accepting the Financial Report of September  30, 2016, as received.  All members present voted “AYE”.  Motion carried.

The List of Bills was distributed.  Motion made by Ms. Humm and seconded by Mr. Hopkins authorizing the payment of expenditures over $500 on the List of Bills, bills including the Transit Study, Workers Compensation, General Liability and the audit.  All members present voted "AYE".   Motion carried. 
Correspondence

None
Old Business – Administrative
Executive Committee Minutes of Sept. 13

Motion was made by Mr. Robinson and seconded by Mr. Smothers to approve the Minutes of the Executive Committee Meeting of September 13.  All members present voted “AYE”.  The Chairman declared the motion is carried.

Report on Executive Committee Meeting of October 11 

Mr. Minnis reported the premium renewal for the health insurance was received and the rate increased.  The Executive Committee will meet and a recommendation will be made to the Commission.


The Executive Committee recommended that the Executive Director be authorized to sign the Intergovernmental Agreement with IDOT in the amount of $26,210 to conduct a freight study for the region.  Study will cover the five counties.  Grant period is 2017-2018.  Since IDOT has a budget, they made funds available for rural transportation planning.

A motion was made by Mr. Ashmore and seconded by Mr. Robinson to authorize the Executive Director to sign the Intergovernmental Agreement with IDOT in the amount of $26,210 to conduct a freight study.  All members present voted “AYE”.  The motion carried.


The Executive Committee recommends purchasing transportation modeling software for $4,086.10 This purchase was approved last year, but the software was not purchased.  It is in this year’s MPO budget, so approval is again requested.  

A motion was made by Mr. Spencer and seconded by Mr.Marlo to purchase the transportation modeling software with MPO funds.  All members present voted “AYE”.  The motion carried.
Old Business - Program

Staff Program Report to the Commission


Motion was made by Mr. Robb and seconded by Mr. Kelly accepting the September, 2016 Staff Program Report to the Commission as received.  All members present voted “AYE”.  Motion carried. 
Water Quality Management Planning

Mr. Minnis reported on the Conservation Fair held at the Du Quoin State Fairgrounds.  The attendance was about 260, down from the previous years as 5th and 6th graders were not in attendance.  Staff was at the Fair for two days and gave secchi disk and filtration demonstrations.
EDA  


No report.  

DRA

Mr. Minnis noted eleven applications were submitted for the DRA 2016 funding cycle and are under review by DRA. Funding should be announced soon, hopefully some of the applications we submitted will be funded. 
 
Transportation Planning 

Work has started on the Transit Study.  The consultant has met with Rides Mass Transit, Jackson County Mass Transit, and Saluki Express and started gathering data.   It is hoped that the study, after looking at ridership and other data,  will result in getting more funds for the area transits from the Small Transit Intensive Cities Funds.  We are the only MPO that doesn’t receive these funds.
Hazard Mitigation Grants

Mr. Minnis noted the contractor for the cleanup of the Jackson County Mobile Home Park needs to provide the proper insurances so clean-up can begin.  

Mr. Minnis noted construction on the West Frankfort Wastewater Plant is progressing, but the reimbursement from IEMA has been slower than desired.
New Business – Administrative
Annual Meeting

Mr. Minnis noted he had discussed with the Executive Committee to do something different for our annual meeting.  We have been partnering with the Southern Illinois Work Force Development Board on the regional work force plan and also to create a sector partners focusing on health care, manufacturing, and warehousing.    We realized our annual meeting was about the same time as theirs and wondered about having a joint meeting of the Commission and the Work Force Development Board.  They have already scheduled Kokopellis for December 6, a week before our annual meeting is scheduled.  They usually have 40-50 people and so have we the last few years.  The Executive Committee recommends we have a joint dinner meeting with the Work Force Development Board.
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A motion was made by Mr. Robinson and seconded by Mr. Ashmore that the Commission change its annual dinner and meeting date to December 6 and have a joint meeting with the Southern Illinois Work Force Development Board.  All members present voted “AYE”.  The motion carried.


Mr. Minnis noted that the Commission will continue to give awards.  The nomination form was included in the meeting packet.  Awards have been given for Business and Industry, Meritorious Service, or special awards.  Please send your nominations to the Commission office by November 3.
Change November Commission Meeting Date

Mr. Minnis noted that the regular November meeting is scheduled for election day and suggested the date be changed.  After discussion, a motion was made by Mr. Epplin and seconded by Mr. Robb that the Commission meeting in November be held on Wednesday, November 9.  All members present voted “AYE”.  The motion carried.
New Business - Program


None
Adjournment


A motion was made by Ms. Humm and seconded by Mr. Robinson to adjourn the meeting.  The meeting adjourned at 7:26 p.m.
Handouts:  
List of Bills
Copies of all background documents furnished to the Commission in connection with this meeting are on file in the office of Greater Egypt, Marion, Illinois.
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